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BARKHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting of the Barkham Parish Council held on 9th June 2020 on the virtual platform Zoom at 2pm.

In accordance with the Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020 this meeting was held virtually. 

Present: Mrs Stubbs (in the Chair), Mr Lane, Mr G Dexter, Mr Scott, Mr Heyliger, Mr Loader, Mr Munden and the Clerk.

19/289 To receive and accept any apologies for absence Local Government Act 1972 Sch12
Mr Alborzpour - Work commitments
19/290 To receive any declarations of interest on items on the Agenda (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464)
None
19/291 Minutes of the Council Meeting LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1) – 

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12th May 2020 were approved as a true record, they will be signed at the next physical meeting of the council.
19/292 Public Participation (allotted time 15 minutes) Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s.1 extended by the LG Act 1972 s.100
Adjournment of the Meeting will be called if any members of the public wish to address the Council on any matters or concerns relating to Barkham.

None
19/293 Report from external Bodies - Cllr Kaiser, Ward Councillor for Barkham

Cllr Kaiser needed to leave the meeting after a short while due to WBC business, so it was agreed at the discretion of the Chairman (Standing Orders, Section 1a) that the report from external bodies would be moved to before the planning section to enable the report to be given

Cllr Kaiser gave an update from WBC.  He had received confrmation that 344 Barkham Road had been refused planning consent.
Schools in the borough had returned and of the year groups that could return to school, approximately 77% of students had returned, the schools had remained open to Key workers throughout.

The borough has paid out a lot of grants for the Covid-19 pandemic, just over £17 million paid out.  They should receive £13.5 million back from Central Government. Covid costs estimated at £18,000,498.  The council have managed financially throughout the pandemic due to the reserves, a lot of other councils have not been so lucky.

Page 19/129
Council Services have continued throughout the lockdown.  The vulnerable people have been contacted and sent food packages.  Volunteers have been collecting food and prescriptions for those isolating.  The service is starting to be wound down now that restrictions are easing.

The recycling centres have now re-opened with a booked appointment system.  Dinton Pastures and California Country Park have re-opened.

The Council is looking at towns to try to ensure distancing can occur.  There are plans to place permanent restrictions such as planters to reduce traffic and widen footpaths.

CIL monies may be delayed due to the restrictions, and delays to construction plans.  Rates and Council tax have continued to be paid by residents.

The LPU has been put on a back burner temporarily.  There are meetings being held with MP’s to discuss housing numbers.  Grazeley is on hold, whilst other options are explored.  Barkham Square is still not an option.

Mr Dexter asked Cllr Kaiser about The Coombes and the planning applications.  The applications need to be looked at as a whole, rather than individually.  Unfortunately planning law does not allow this, but the officers are aware of all the applications.
Mr Lane asked if there was an update to the Bearwood Road Project.  This is currently being looked into, for how best to deal with the situation.  

Council raised the question of CIL money usage as it has a limitation, and with the current restrictions, the projects may be delayed.  Cllr Kaiser advised writing to WBC and the Minister in Government to ask if there will be an extension to the spending guidelines due to the pandemic.

Mrs Stubbs raised an issue in the borough of people using e-scooters, and how they have little regard for pedestrians, could there be an inclusion in the Highway Code?  Cllr Kaiser responded that they are currently illegal, and so should not be in use.  The Police should be enforcing the law with regards to this.

Discussions were had around affordable housing, and whether it would be possible to use army housing for this purpose.

2.39pm Cllr Kaiser left the meeting.

19/294 Planning:

· Planning Applications – 
To discuss and agree any comments or objections on planning applications received before 9th June 2020.  To include: 

Report on comments agreed via email on application:

200993 - Land at The Coombes, Coombes Lane, Arborfield, RG2 9JG
Full application for the proposed installation of timber post and wire security fencing and 2 no. gates.

Barkham Parish Council opposes this application.
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The Coombes, which straddles the parishes of Arborfield and Barkham, is designated as a wildlife site, an area of Local Geological interest with TPOs in operation and falls within The Thames Basin Heath Mitigation Zone.  The area is included in Natural England’s Ancient Woodland Inventory under ID number 53208. 

The Landscape Character Assessment (LCA) commissioned by Wokingham Borough Council in 2004 and updated in 2019 places The Coombes in the Bearwood Wooded Sands and Gravel Hills character area and states on page 283:

The overall strategy for Bearwood Wooded Sands and Gravel Hills is to conserve and enhance the existing wooded and parkland character of the landscape and its biodiversity.

The openness and tranquillity of The Coombes and the surrounding area together with the varied flora and fauna is enjoyed by many walkers, cyclists and horse riders from Barkham and the surrounding parishes.

The area is protected by virtue of CP3 of the current 2010 Core Plan which requires developments to:

Have no detrimental impact upon important ecological, heritage, landscape or geological features or water courses.

This application also contravenes CP11 of the Core Plan and Policy TB21 (Sections 1 and 2) of the 2014 Managing Development Delivery document.

The Arborfield and Barkham Neighbourhood Plan was formally adopted as part of the planning policies by the WBC Executive on Wed 22 April 2020.  This designates The Coombes and adjacent areas as a locally valued natural asset which requires under Policy IR3 (3):

Development proposals should conserve (such assets) and where possible enhance them.

This application is not consistent with any of the above policies etc.

Further grounds for BPC’s objection specific to this application include:

1. The information provided is insufficient, inaccurate and inconsistent.

2. The recent inclusion of The Coombes in Natural England’s Ancient Woodland Inventory is a significant and material development which was not considered in previous adjudications.

PLANNING HISTORY

To put the ensuing comments into context, the recent planning history for this site is summarised as follows:

· PA191457, May 2019:  Full planning application for the proposed installation of timber stake and plain wire security fencing and gates.  This was rejected.

· Appeal relating to PA191457, APP/X360/W/19/3238448.  This was dismissed.

· PA192803, October 2019:  Prior approval submission for the proposed erection of a single storey wooden shed.  This was rejected.

· Appeal relating to PA192803, APP/X0360/W/19/3238448.  This is pending.

· PA200993, April 2020:  Full application for the proposed installation of timber post and wire security fencing and 2 no. gates.  This is pending.

INADEQUATE INFORMATION

BPC notes that this application is a re-run of PA191457 which was refused by Wokingham Borough Council and the subsequent appeal was dismissed.  Although many pages have been submitted in support of this application, BPC does not believe they meet the requirements as laid out in C Osgathorp’s Decision Notice for APP/X0360/W/19/3238448.  


With regard to the relationship of the proposed protected trees – Section 8 of above appeal DN:
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There is no mention of this in the Woodland Management Plan and reference is made in the Ecological Appraisal prepared for The Coombes Wood Consortium – Section 3.9 – to an ‘appropriate method statement’ being prepared before any work is carried out.

Despite the claim that no damage would result by installing the proposed fence, the potential for the fence posts to hit randomly occurring tree roots cannot be excluded.  BPC does not believe any consideration to this application should be given without a full arboricultural assessment prepared by a recognised professional with appropriate qualifications that details, at least, the location of any trees and their root systems relative to the proposed route of the fence.

With regard to potential to harm the ecology of the site and surrounding area – sections 13 and 18 of the above DN.

The Ecological Appraisal provided tends to be an inventory of what can be found on the site and offers little discussion to address the issues raised by Inspector Osgathorp.  In that context, the statement included in Section 1.11 appears to undermine the value of the document and support this view.

It should be noted that the results of an Ecological Appraisal are not equivalent to a full Ecological Impact Assessment (EcIA) and so potentially significant ecological effects arising from a proposal may not be fully understood at the time of reporting of an ecological appraisal.

BPC feels that a fence of any construction and activities within the confined area would be damaging to the wildlife habitat. 

Accuracy/Consistency of information provided

There are several inaccuracies/inconsistencies in the application form such as i) The area of the plot 30 m2 vs something more like 5230 m2 (Section 4), ii) Why is there a need for a second gate to the north of the site if no additional accessways are planned (Section 8) and iii) The statement that there are no trees on the development site is clearly wrong (section 10).  The trees and those on adjoining sites are protected by TPO 1684/2019.

Although these ‘errors’ may be classed as ‘slips’ they reduce the credibility of the application and cast doubt on the relevance of other statements.

Ancient Woodland Designation

Section 175 (c) of the NPPF (2019) states:

Development resulting in the loss or deterioration of irreplaceable habitats (such as ancient woodland and ancient or veteran trees) should be refused, unless there are wholly exceptional reasons and a suitable compensation strategy exists.

The Applicant’s reasons justifying the fence – that it will demarcate the land for management efficiency when either the applicant or contractors when working on the site – is a convenience and not a wholly exceptional 
situation.  Moreover, the fence will not deter those determined to enter the site and again cannot be regarded as exceptional.

The potential value of removing non-native species such as rhododendrons so heavily stressed in the Ecology Appraisal does not need the erection of a fence to progress.

The inclusion of The Coombes in the Ancient Woodlands Inventory is a recent development so was not reviewed as part of the appeal against WBC’s decision to reject PA191457.

CONCLUSION
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The above comments provide sufficient cause for the application to be refused.  However, BPC’s concern is not limited to these matters but relates to the fragmentation of this area of The Coombes and what really lies behind the wish to divide The Coombes into small component parts.

This application is part of a concerted effort by a few landowners to completely change the character of this part of The Coombes.  This is to the detrimental to the sustainability of The Coombes as an asset used for recreational purposes and valued for its distinctive landscape.  The combined effect of all these proposals will also have an even starker effect on the ecology of the area.

PA 192803, which sought approval for construction of a single storey shed by the SAME applicant on the SAME site, was rejected by WBC and is now the subject of an appeal – APP/X0360/W/19/ 3243308.  This shed is of lavish design with four windows, two separate rooms each accessed by independent doors from the outside.  Surely this is far in excess of what is required for whatever is appropriate ONGOING maintenance of this small area of woodland.

There are another seven appeals pending for construction of other fences and structures on adjacent or nearby plots and these are referenced below.

BPC feels that this application is the ‘tip of the iceberg’ which if approved would undermine not only the statement reported at the start of this response but what lies behind WBC issuing an Article 4 direction covering this area.

Applications to be discussed:

Linked Appeals: 

APP/X0360/C/19/3223249 - Model Farm, Barkham Ride, Finchampstead, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG404EX

Enforcement Appeal - 'breach alleged' - Without planning permission the material change of use of the Land for storage of vehicles - linked cases 3223247 & 3223248

APP/X0360/C/19/3223248 - Model Farm, Barkham Ride, Finchampstead, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG404EX

Enforcement Appeal - 'breach alleged' - Without planning permission the material change of use of the Land for the storage of vehicles - Linked cases 3223247 & 3223249

APP/X0360/C/19/3223247 - Model Farm, Barkham Ride, Finchampstead, Wokingham, Berkshire, RG404EX

Enforcement appeal - 'breach alleged' without planning permission the material change of use of the Land for the storage of vehicles - linked cases 3223248 & 3223249

Barkham Parish Council request that these three appeals be dismissed.

The Council are against the storage of cars anywhere on the site. There are well in excess of the 50 cars mentioned in the supporting documentation submitted with the application. It is estimated to be something more like 100 cars on the whole Model Farm site.

Assertions in the documentation that the site is adequately screened from Barkham Ride are not correct. The cars are very visible from both Barkham Ride and the SANG. The Site is outside the development boundary and the car parking significantly changes the appearance of the area. The camouflage screen along Barkham Ride is particularly unattractive.

Previous applications for change of use have been supported because the revised activities were contained within existing buildings. This extensive car park is outside the existing buildings and is highly visible. The proposal leads to excessive encroachment or expansion away from the original buildings and therefore contravenes policy CP11 (2) of the Core Plan and policy TC3(c) of the Arborfield and Barkham Neighbourhood Plan.

Barkham Ride is a dangerous stretch of road with restricted width and poor access for large vehicles such as car transporters, which could have to park on Barkham Ride, blocking the road and causing severe congestion.
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We understand there has been, and continues to be enforcement issues surrounding the site.

201254 - 30 Barkham Ride, Finchampstead, RG40 4EU
Full application for the proposed erection of 1 no. three bedroom dwelling, with associated parking and landscaping.

BPC opposes this application.

In July 2018, PA 181447 was submitted for the construction of three houses on this site.  Barkham Parish Council objected on the grounds that it was, essentially, overdevelopment of the site and WBC Planning refused the application.

This was followed in September 2018 by PA 182465 for the construction of two dwellings on the site.  With the extended gardens made possible by reducing the number of houses from three to two, BPC felt the development was appropriate and did not object but stressed the need for appropriate landscaping.

PA 200368 from earlier this year sought, once again, to build a third house in the extended gardens.  Although the footprint of this house was slightly less that that originally proposed in PA 181447, BPC still considered it represented overdevelopment and not in keeping with the rural surroundings.

The footprint and height of the proposed house in PA 201254 appears to be the same as that proposed in PA 200368.  In any event, BPC maintains the view that a third house on this location represent overdevelopment and should be rejected.

201250 - 362 Barkham Road, Barkham, Wokingham, RG41 4DL

Householder application for the proposed erection of a first floor side extension.

Barkham Parish Council had no comments on this application.
201292 - Land East of Barkham Manor, Barkham Road, RG41 4TH

Full application for the erection of 4 detached dwellings and associated works

More time is needed to look at the implications of this proposed development.  As the deadline is before the next meeting and an extension would be unlikely to be granted due to the length of time after the comment’s deadline of the next meeting, Mr Dexter and Mr Heyliger will look in more detail at the application and will draft a response.  Initial comments are that the council is opposed to the application as it is outside of the development limits and it is located on a site of historic interest.  A draft response will be created and sent via email for agreement by Council.
Approved and Refused notifications:

193402 - 31 Barkham Ride, Barkham, RG40 4EX
Full planning application for the proposed use of land to stationing of 4 mobile homes for residential purposes following demolition of existing dwelling and outbuildings.

This application was approved by WBC
200852 - 47 Archer Grove, Arborfield, Wokingham, RG2 9TB

Householder application for the proposed erection of single storey side infill extension with 1 no. rooflight.

This application was approved by WBC

· Any Other Planning Business
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Mrs Stubbs asked if there was any update on the enforcement notification at 17/19 Sandy Lane.  It is on the enforcement list.  The Clerk will request an update from WBC.
Mrs Stubbs reported that there appears to be work being undertaken at 361/363 Barkham Road.  It appears that the land has been partitioned off and work has occurred on the land.  The clerk will report the possible breach to WBC.

The Coombes 
The Council reviewed the status of the eight outstanding appeals and one PA pending (200993) surrounding the auction sites, to determine how the recent Ancient Woodland designation could affect the ongoing management of The Coombes and subsequent planning issues.  Discussion was had around the status of ancient woodland, and what protections this brings.  WBC seem to be aware of the issues of the individual applications.  A plan for going forward for commenting on applications needs to be established.  Mr Munden agreed to draft a document on planning and ancient woodlands, with the help of Mr Dexter if needed.  The plan will be sent to the council for review.
Discussions with the landowners may be needed going forwards.
3pm Mr Lane temporarily left the meeting

19/295 Clerks Report

Natural England – Ancient Woodland Application

The Clerk has requested an update on the application and has received confirmation that The Coombes is now listed as Ancient Woodland.  

Item Closed
Land at Highlands Avenue

The Clerk has again contacted the solicitor for an update and is awaiting a reply.  It is not showing as registered on the Land Registry site.

Item ongoing

Bearwood Road Footpath Project

The Clerk has written To WBC to say they would like to proceed with the project, as long as the conditions agreed at the last meeting can be met.  The Clerk is awaiting a response.

Item ongoing

Meeting with CEO

The Clerk is waiting for further information from Government with regards to easing the Lockdown of the Country.  If it is looking likely that meetings can resume soon, then the meeting will be arranged, if it is not, the
Clerk will see if the CEO can join a Virtual meeting.

Item ongoing

Enforcement Issues

The Clerk has requested information on whether a breach has been committed with the erection of the fence along BA6 – A response has been received and has been sent to Council.

Item ongoing

Road Drains
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Several councillors reported significant drain clearing work had been observed in progress on Barkham Road from Bearwood Road to The Bull.  It was also reported that a drainage ditch on Barkham Ride had been cleared/deepened.  It was proposed that the Clerk should write to Boniface Ngu expressing appreciation for this action and enquiring about timing for similar action at the other locations discussed.

Item ongoing
Barkham Bridge

The Clerk sent out an e-newsletter regarding the project for the new bridge, it is still on target for completion.

Item ongoing
19/296 Finance

1. Accounts – Proposal to agree accounts and payments for May – June 2020 LGA 1972 s150 (5)

	Payments for May to June 2020 for authorisation at Council meeting on 9th June 2020

	Payment Method
	Payee
	Amount
	For

	S/O
	Staff Wages
	£887.29
	June 2020 salary - LGA 1972 s111      

	D/D
	Nest
	£85.01
	Pension Contribution Employer & Employee – June 2020 - LGA 1972 s111      

	D/D
	Plusnet
	£33.60
	Internet and phone charges – May- LGA 1972 s111      

	DD
	Lloyds Bank (Credit Card)
	£146.88
	Credit Card bill – May Payments

£143.88 – Zoom Subscription Purchase - Coronavirus Act 2020 s78 and LGA 1972 s111  
£3.00 monthly fee. – LGA 1972 s111

	BACS
	HALC
	£834.62
	BALC & NALC membership fee renewal - LGA 1972 s143



	BACS
	Tivoli
	£86.40
	Bin Emptying April, May and June - Litter Act 1983 s.5


The Bank transaction will be authorised by Mrs Stubbs and Mr Lane.

2. Report on Monies received
£55.00 – Chips Away (Advert)

3.06pm Mr Lane re-joined the meeting.  The clerk informed that the council had agreed the payments, and asked Mr Lane to authorise the payments along with Mrs Stubbs
3. Accounts and Audit– Approval of Parish Accounts for the Financial Year End Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

1. Council received and reviewed the internal audit report.  The Council were happy with the report.  The Council received an unqualified report from the internal auditor.
2. The Council approved the accounts for the Year End. 

· The Unity Trust Bank balance as of the 31st March 2019 was £90,418.50.

· The Nationwide Savings account balance as of the 31st March 2019 was £75,000.00
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· The Unity Trust savings account balance as of the 31st March 2019 was £75,213.90

· The Natwest savings account balance as of the 31st March 2019 was £30,032.93

4. Approval and signing of Annual Governance Statement for the Financial Year End 
Council approved the Annual Governance Statement for the Annual Audit, it will be duly signed by Mrs Stubbs Chairman of the council and Mrs Tims, Clerk and RFO of the Council.  The Clerk will take the documents to Mrs Stubbs on Thursday 11th June for signing due to the Covid-19 restrictions.

5. Approval and signing of Annual Accounting Statement for the Financial Year End 

Council approved the Annual Accounting Statement for the Annual Audit, it will be duly signed by Mrs Stubbs Chairman of the council and Mrs Tims, Clerk and RFO of the Council. The Clerk will take the documents to Mrs Stubbs on Thursday 11th June for signing due to the Covid-19 restrictions.
6. Zoom Subscription Purchase Coronavirus Act 2020 s78
The council was informed that under delegated authority and with agreement from the council Chairman and finance committee Chairman, the Clerk purchased an annual subscription to Zoom for the purpose of holding meetings.  The cost of this was £119.90 +VAT for a year’s subscription.
7. Litter bin at The Coombes Litter Act 1983 s.5 – 
The Council discussed the quote from WBC contractors, Volker Wessels and the prices obtained from suppliers that other local parishes have used.  The cost from Volker Wessels is £337.64 for the bin, £85 for removal of the old bin and installation of new bin at a cost of £82.
The purchase price of a new bin through Glasdon is £351.86 plus removal of old bin and installation of new bin, which WBC would charge as above.
The council voted and agreed unanimously to the purchase of a replacement bin at The Coombes for dog waste from Volker Wessels.  The Clerk will instruct Volker Wessels to replace the bin at The Coombes.
8. CIL:

CIL Monitoring Form The Community Infrastructure Levy Regulations 2010 s.62 
The Council reviewed the CIL Monitoring form for expenditure occurred in 2019/2020 financial year and approved it as correct for publishing.
Bids List from WBC LGA 1972 s111
The Council discussed the CIL bid list sent by WBC to agree whether to part fund the installation of a self-service machine in the pop up library in the Arborfield Community Centre (total cost £9500) the cost to BPC from CIL will be £3500, with Arborfield PC and WBC funding the remaining costs.  

The Council agreed in principle to the part funding, but would like some more information regarding the implementation of the machine.  The Council would like to know:
· What provisions will the installation of the machine provide?

· What will the machine do?

· What happens when the community centre moves to new premises, will the machine and library move too?

· Will the number of books available at the community centre increase with the installation of the machine?

· How often will the books be refreshed at the library?
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The Clerk will ask the questions to the CIL officer at WBC so that the council can make a decision.

19/297 Parish Office Operations – 

Policy Review – 

The Council reviewed the Equal opportunities Policy for the Council Equal Opportunities Act 2006

Mr Dexter had one comment that the policy talks states that the first stage is a formal warning, and there should be an informal stage in the first instance.  It was agreed that this will be looked at and additional wording may be included.

Adoption of policy proposed by: Mr Lane   Seconded by: Mrs Stubbs   Vote: subject to the one comment above the council unanimously agreed
The Council reviewed the Grievance and Disciplinary Policy for the Council Employment Act 2008 and the ACAS Code of Practice APR 2009.  

Adoption of policy proposed by: Mr Lane   Seconded by: Mrs Stubbs   Vote: Unanimously agreed

BPC Crest – 
The designer for the magazine had drafted a replacement crest for use on all BPC documentation and signage. 2 possible designs were presented to Council.  The Cost of designing the crest to full resolution is £50.

The Council preferred the 1st design with the shading.  Mr Lane proposed that the Council accepted the design at a cost of £50.  The motion was seconded by Mr Dexter.  The council voted and the council unanimously agreed.

The Clerk will instruct the designer to complete the design to high resolution.
Upon completion the Logo will need to be submitted to Martin Heath in WBC Highways so this can be included in a Speed watch PSID Placard

19/298 Highways 

The Council received an update from the Speed watch group as to their activities and findings over the period before the restrictions were imposed by government. There are some discrepancies with the data logging abilities of the SID device to accurately record the data (i.e. Traffic volume/Average speed), and this will be discussed with WBC Highways to ascertain which device/data is acceptable to them and best suited to the Speed watch Group This will be reviewed and put to the council at a later date, as it may become necessary to consider purchasing a more dedicated data logging device (similar to the type used by FPC), which is less visable but more accurate in data recording. However, it was acknowledged that the SID device performs very well for Speed watch activities and is an excellent deterrent with outstanding visibility. 

The Council discussed the speed limit review being undertaken by WBC and identified roads in Barkham that BPC would like to have the speed limit reviewed on, as identified by the speed watch data.  The roads and speed limits that the Council would like to proposed are:

· 30mph for entire length of LCR

· 40 to 30 mph for Barkham Street

· 40 to 30 mph for Barkham Ride from Commonfield Lane to The Grange.

· 40 to 30 mph for Commonfield Lane

· Extension of 30mph limit on Bearwood Road from the post office to Highland Avenue.
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The Clerk will submit these to WBC for their review, following which a Zoom meeting with Martin Heath of WBC Highways will be arranged to discuss the identified roads and consider how BPC ongoing Speed watch activities fits together in the context of the current speed limit review.

4pm – vote to continue – All agreed

A committee for the Speed watch team needs to be agreed by council, at present Mr Heyliger is leading, but a formal committee need to be established.
19/299 Councillors Forum

Mr Heyliger gave an update on the charity cycle ride for the NHS undertaken by 18 cyclists, including himself.

The group have completed their 28-day charity cycle challenge and in total have cycled 3927 miles. The group have cycled 'virtually” through Austria, Serbia, Bulgaria, Ankara, Jordon and into Mecca in Saudi Arabia, which is far beyond the target of 2300 miles. 

Everyone has “smashed” their personal target, and for Mr Heyliger, he has cycled 363 miles. £6028 (including Gift aid) has so far been raised from a total of 208 sponsors. 

Mr Heyliger thanked all who have kindly donated to this very worthy cause. 

The group are still hoping to raise more than £7000 and will be leaving the 'Just giving' site open for about another 14 days. 

The Council congratulated Mr Heyliger on his achievement.

Mr Munden wanted to extend his thanks to Mr Lane, who had dedicated some time via zoom to helping Mr Munden understand more about the role of parish councils and councillors who serve on them.   He also thanked the Clerk for sending out all the information requested.

Mrs Stubbs knows a resident who may be interested in joining the Parish Council.  She will make contact to see if he is still interested and invite him to join the next Zoom meeting if he is, to find out more about the Parish Council.

19/300 Date of next meeting
The next meeting of the council will be held on Tuesday July 14th via the virtual platform Zoom.  The time will be confirmed after the clerk has contacted Cllr Kaiser to obtain his availability.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 4.05pm
